
BUDGET COMMITTEE - NOVEMBER 16-2004

"FREEZE" ON NEW JOB HIRINGS AND RECLASSIFICATIONS POSTINGS

Recommendation

Councillor Bernie DiVona: 

1. That the Budget Committee be provided with the total reclassifications having taken place 
during 2003 and 2004 and the financial impact on the operating budget for those years and 
2005. 

2. That the City of Vaughan implement a policy to "freeze" compensation above the existing 
approved levels for any/all hiring, existing employees, without Council’s prior consent. 

3. That this matter be provided to the Budget Committee at the next available meeting. 

Purpose

The City of Vaughan had approved an update and review of all job descriptions and 
classifications in accordance with the Operational Review of 2002 by Grant Thornton. The City of 
Vaughan Council directed all job descriptions be updated and the necessary changes be made 
by December 2003. The City of Vaughan Council was advised that this was completed and the 
operating budgets for 2003,and 2004 reflect changes to reclassification, grading, and progress 
increases. Furthermore, retroactive increases were approved and provided by the City of 
Vaughan Council. 

The City of Vaughan Human Resources Department has on an on-going basis continued the 
process, with the establishment of a committee, to either continue the process of reviewing changes to job 
descriptions and classifications to existing employees, many of which perform the identical function, report 
to the same individual, and self assessed the job duty as requiring greater compensation.  Or, we continue 
to post “Notices” that the vacancy is “under review” for a position that was an existing position, already 
upgraded and now available. 

The impact on the operating budget has been significant, continues to be significant, and is increasing as 
the implementation of each job posting and reclassification for the employee will only increase and be 
compounded by the benefits that must be provided. 

Background - Analysis and Options

The City of Vaughan has undergone a significant overall review of the salaries, wages, benefits of 
all employees during the past two years, including updating job descriptions and retro active pay 
adjustments, reclassifications and other changes.  The 2005 draft operating budget, and the 2004 
operating budget had considerable financial implications concurrent with an annual increase that 
has been provided. 

Prior to the finalization of the budget, the need exists to understand the compensation in total. 

The practice at the City of Vaughan to “open” the rate of compensation over and above the 
approved limit should be discontinued, as we simply cannot afford to provide additional wages 
and salaries over the approved level. 

Currently, an administrative committee, has made and is making significant changes to the 
compensation levels with reclassifications, an upgrading that has a major impact. 



The City of Vaughan is undergoing a slowdown in the economy and the need to implement 
control on any new hirings and any further changes to what has already taken place with 100% of 
the employees should discontinue as cost cutting and financial controls are needed. 

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion

A thorough review and upgrade of job descriptions and compensation has been made. The on- 
going practice of compensating at levels over the existing levels should be discontinued. 
Leadership must be shown to mitigate against increased costs and property tax increases to 
residents. 

Attachments

1. Attachment 1 
2. Attachment 2 
3. Attachment 3
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